
TOWN OF LEICESTER 

WORK/VIRTUAL& IN PERSON BOARD MEETING 

TUESDAY, APRIL 13, 2021 

6:00 P.M. 

 
The Work Meeting of the Leicester Town Board was held Tuesday, April 13, 2021 at 6:00p.m. at the 

Leicester Town Hall as well as via Zoom Portal.  Residents could join via zoom portal.  

 

Present:  David Fanaro, Town Supervisor; Karen Roffe, Matthew Durbin, Gerald Hull, and Joni Santucci 

Town Councilmembers; Russell Page, Highway Superintendent; Amy Neumann, Town Clerk. 

 

Others:  Justin Stienbach via Zoom Portal.   

 

The Meeting was opened at 6:00 p.m. and the Pledge to the Flag was led by Supervisor Fanaro. 

 

Old Business: 

Route 36 Water District pay application # 2 was reviewed by the Town Board and Supervisor.   

 

Route 36 Water Application/water service layout.  This will be handed out to each individual homeowner 

by CPL on the Route 36 Water District Line. 

 

TTHM Removal System:  CP Ward was awarded the Bid. 

 

New Business:   

CPL Justin Steinbach, Ag Plan Committee 

 

 

Supervisors Subjects: 

Lawn Care Contract Extension:  Supervisor Fanaro will reach out to Shafers Lawn Care for a 3-year 

extension for Town Board to review. 

 

Cemetery Sign:  Signlanguage sent quote for Town Board to review. 

 

CHIPS Update: Russell Page, Highway Superintendent: April CHIPS is coming. 

CHIPS $ 142,996.13 

PAVE NY $ 37,901.31 

$ 32,299.80 

TOTAL $ 236,741.00 Road Maintenance list will be coming from Russell Page. 

 

Executive Session:  A Motion to move into executive session at 7:06 p.m. was made by Councilmember 

Joni Santucci and Seconded by Councilmember Gerald Hull. 

Motion carried.  Ayes 5, Noes 0. 

 

A Motion to move back to regular session was made at 8:00 p.m. by Councilmember Joni Santucci and 

Seconded by Councilmember Matthew Durbin. 

Motion carried.  Ayes 5, Noes 0. 



 

Adjournment:  A Motion was made to adjourn at 8:02 p.m. by Councilmember Joni Santucci and 

Seconded by Councilmember Matthew Durbin.   

Motion carried.  Ayes 5, Noes 0. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

By Amy Neumann, Town Clerk 


